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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE NO. 5576
Order No. R-5122

APPLICATION OF GEORGE 'D. RIGGS

FOR A WATERFLOOD PROJECT, EDDY
COUNTY, NEW i’’XICO.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on November 5, 1%
at Santa Fe, Mew Mexico, before Examiner Richaxd L. Stamets.

3
LA N J

NOW, on this 17th day of November, 1975, the Commission,
a quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the
record, and the rescommendations of the Examiner, and being
fully advised in the premises,

FINDS:

(1} That due public notice having been given as regquired
by law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause nnd the
subject matter theresof.

(2) That the applicant, George D. Riggs, seeks authority
to institute a waterflood project on his Hughes Federal, Malco,
and Mayfield Federal Leases in the Saladar-Yates Pool by the
injection of water into the Yates formation through his Hughes-
Federal No. 4, Malco No. 2 and Mayfield-Federxral No. 4 wells
located, respectively, in Units F, L, and O of Snction 33,
Township 20 South, Range 28 East, NMPM, Eddy County, New Mexico.

{3) That the applicant proposes to inject water into
said wells by gravity pressure only.

(4) That the¢ applicant should file an analysis of the
supply water and a report of water treatment.

(5} That the wells in the project area are in an advanced
state of depletion and should properly be classified as "stripper
wells.

(6) That the proposed waterflood project should result
in the recovery of otherwise unrecoverakle oil, thereby
preventing waste.
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i (7) That the operator should take all stepes necessary to
© ensure that the injected water ent=rs only the proposed injec-
" tion interval and is not permitted to escape to other formations

i or onts the surface from injection, production, or plugged and
abandoned wells.

%; {(8) That the subject application should be approved and
i the project should be governed by the provisions of Rules 701,
702, and 703 of the Cormission Rules and Regulations.

: IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

i
t
i
15
i

(1) That the applicant, George D. Riggs, is hereby
tlauthcrized to institute a waterflood project on his Hughes
'Federal, Malce, and Mayfisid Faderal Leases in the Saladar-
IYates Pool by the injection of water by gravity pressurs ol

into the Yates formation through the following-described wells
i in Section 33, Township 20 South, Range 28 East, NMPM, Eddy
County, New Mexico:

Hughes-Federal No. 4, Unit F

! -Malco No. 2, Unit L .
! Mayfield-Federal No. ¢4, Unit O

(2) That injection into each of said wells shall be through
internally coated tubing, set in a packer which shall be located
iwithin the casing as near as practicable to the casing shoe;
that the casing-tubing annulus of each injecticn well shall be
loaded with an inert fluid and equipped with an approved pressure
gauge or leak detection device. 1Internal coating of the tubing
shall not be required if the injected fluid is treated on a
continuing basis to prevent corrosion.

(3) That the operator shall immediately notify the super-
visor of the Commission's Artesia district office of the
failure of the tubing or packer in any of said injection wells,
gthe leakage of water or oil from around any producing well, or
the leakage of water or oil from any plugged and abandoned well
within the project area and shall take such timely steps as
‘may be necessary or required to correct such failure or leakage.
i

(4) That the operator shall file with the Supervisor of
the Artesia Diatrict Office of the Commission within 30 days
of the date of initial water injection a report showing
;analysis of the supply water, a report of water treatment
!processes or chemicals to be used, and a sketch of the treatment
faczlities.

” (5) That the subject waterflood project is hereby designated
'the Riggs~Saladar Waterflood Project and shalil be governed by
the provisions of Rules 701, 702, and 703 of the Commission
Rules and Regulations.
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(6} That monthly progress reports of the waterflcod
project herein authorized shall be submitted to the Commission
in accordance with Rules 704 and 1120 of the Commission Rales
and Regulations. -

(7) That jurisdiction of thils cause is retained for the
entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem
necessary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-

. above designated.

S NEW MEXICO
- QIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

PHIL R. LUCERO, Chair an
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GEORGE D. RIGGS

I NDEX

Examination by Mr. Stamets

Applicant's Exhibit No.
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Three, Sketch
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MR, STAMETS: The Hearing will come to order,

We will call first, Case 5576.

MR. CARR: Case 5576, Application of George D. Riggs

for a waterflood project, Eddy County, New Mexico.

MR. STAMETS: Call for appearances in this Case.

Would you state your name for the record, sir?

Case?

MR. RIGGS: George D. Riggs.

MR. STAMETS: And you are the applicant in this

MR. RIGGS: Yes.

MR. STAMETS: And you are the owner of the wells

in question, and the operator?

S i
NG

MR. RiGGS: I have a cquarter interest and operate

this property.

MR. STAMETS: You have been operating these wells

for how many years?

MR. RIGGS: Since 195%6.

MR. SWAMETS: What 3o you propose in this

Application, Mr. Riggs?

MR. RIGGS: To put three wells to water flood.

MR. STAMETS: Now, how much water dc you intend

to put in the ground in these wells?

MR. KiGGS: Whatever they will take under a

gravity head.
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1 MR. STAMETS: Okay, so You dorn't intend to put
k: 2 lany pressure on them?
a 3 MR. RIGGS: No pressure, no.
) ;
! 4 : MR. STAMETS: What's the source of your water?
« 5 MR. RIGGS: The water in each well is anvout fifty-
ST Sifive fest in the sand.
g 7 - MR. STAMETS: 1s this water at fifty-five feet the
( “} . '8 only fresh water in the area?
- g 9 MR. RIGGS: 1It's the sohly fresh water in the area
- 'g :é’? 10 land it's not fresh, its gyp water,
R 8§§ 1 . MR. STAMETS: ar 11 of -
’, %"i*’g . : e a c the wells in your project,
’ig': gg% 12 lthe injection wells and the prodv..ng wells, cemented through
a - ﬁg;%’ 13 |this water section?
.. - ) |
" 4 sé‘::g‘ MR. RIGGS: Yes, all of them,
N 4 ?: g 155 MR. "STAMETS- To your knowledge are there any
el ; O -
' - g 16 Iplugged ang abandoned wells in this area which have not been
’ : 17 Properly plugged off in the 1njection interval?
18 MR. RIGGS: No, there are not,
- 19 MR. STAMETS: what type of surface facilities
20 ((will you have there for handliﬂg the water?
. 21 ‘ ‘MR. RIGGS: None as yet, I haven't started the
- 2z projec£ until I get approval of it.
23 - MR, STAMETS; What did you have in mind in the
24 l'way cf storage tanks? bpo ydu intend to have a central
™ | 26 tank and then ‘.flczw lines?
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MR. RIGGS: \wéli; there would be a central tank for r
two of them thatJare fairly close together and another tank
for the one on the south end and a proper filtering, depending
on the report from' vhe chemical engineer thest I have tentatively
onrthe/job.

MR. STAMETS: Tﬁén £ﬁewhééd of water that you wouid
have in the tank wéuld be the pressure that would go to the
formation?

MR. RIGGS: I don't understand that.

'MR. STAMETS: You have a tank and it would be
filled with water and the weight of the water going through
the flow line wduld‘be all of Ehefpressure that you would
have?

MR. RIGGS: Yes.

MR. STAMETS: Now, you have previously handed me, P
Mr. Riggs, three exhibits which are labeled One, Two and
Three and these appear to be sketches of the three injection ”
wells, is that right?

MR. RIGGS: Yes,

MR. STAMETS: I was looiing ;t the Exhibit Number |
One 6f the Hughes Number Four well and it would appear that
the casing is landed just below six hundred and forty feet?

MR. RIGGS: That's right.

MR. STAMETS: And then the tubing is set on a

packer at six hundred and seventy feet in open hole, is |




u*% ; | e ;
that correét?

2 " MR. RIGGS: That's right.

- 3 ' MR. STAMETS:- Have you been able to test this seal

4 lor have you done this work yet?

S MR. RIGGS: This work is not done, no, that is
7.?ﬁ- 6 |lproposed work.
7 MR. STAMETS: Okay. Normally, Mr. Riggs, we
~ )4 ‘
14 8 [require that the annular space between the tubing and the
iR 3 9 lcasing be filled with a fluid and a pressure gauge put on
Wy ® =
24 (=]
j 5 g 10 lthere to determine whether or not there are any leaks. 1In
4 g 42 , -
14 Eo’%gg M llyour system would that be possible or would the fluid 5imply
H e K 9'3 ’
R & §Eg 12 l1eak off into the formation between the packer and the base
av g4z 1 _
' o 383 13 lof the casing?
O~ £ .

. e B 3sé | '

. 1 = §§ﬁ‘ 14 MR. RIGSS: Well, there is no place for it to leak
‘ . ». E bg 2 o )

5 3 'S ito that I know of.
m U .
g 16 MR. STAMETS: Are the formations there very tight

17 land permeable above the packer?

18 MR. RIGGS: Yes, there is no fluid at all until
19 || that sand below that line where I propose to set the pipe,
20 || set the tubing packer.

21 MR. STAMETS: If it were required, Mr. Riggs,

22 l would it cause you any problem if you had to put the
23 || packer 'in the base of the casing instead of an open hole?
24 MR. RIGGS: No, no mechanical problem. I don't

25 |l pelieve it would be as good a job, though.

;

. )’. -
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MR. STAMETS: Why is that?

MR. RIGGS: There are some other formations below
there that =-- I don't believe they would take any watei,
but it's a possiﬁility.

MR, STAMETS: Looking at Exhibit Number Two and

Exhibit Number Three -- well, Exhibi{: lumber Two shows

‘more or less the same type of a set-up. Exhibit Number Three

shows that the packer will be located in the base of the
casing, 1s that correct?

MR. RIGGS: Yes, that casing is 1ocated in that
same lime formation.

MR. STAMETS: What type of tubing 4o you intend to
use in this system?

MR. RIGGS: Two inch offset.

MR. STAMETS: Just plain steel tubing?

MR. RIGGS: Yes, just regular offset tubing.

MR. STAMETS: Do you know at this time if you
will be treating the water for corrosion to prevent corrosion
of the tubing?

MR. RIGGS: What's that?

MR. STAMETS: Will you be treating the water that's
being injected to prevent corrosion?

MR, RIGGS: Yes, if my chemical report requires
it, and I think it should.

MR. STAMETS: Would you be willing to file the
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f MR. RIGGS: Vss, whatever I get.

formation here is the Yatés?
MR. RIGGS: It is the Yates sand, yes.

MR. STAMETS: And you have effective control

ducing wells in the area?
MR. RIGGS: Yes.

MR. STAMETS: Are there any questions of the

He may be excuéed.

(THEREUPON, the witness was excused,)

MR. STAMETS: 1Is there anything else in this
Mr. Riggs, did you prepare these exhibits?
MR. RIGGS: Yes, I did.

MR. STAMETS: Any objection to the admission

the exhibits? They will be admitted.

(THEREUPON, Exhibits One, Two and Three
were admitted into evidence.)
MR. STAMETS: Anything further in this Case?

We will take the Case under advisement. Mr.

results of the water analyses and the recommended chemical

MR. STAMETS: Okay. I believe that the producing

of all

Case?

of

Riggs,
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BEFORE THE

NEW MEXICO GIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

Santa Fe, New Mexico
Octobe: 22, 1975

EXAMINER HEARING
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Application of George D. Riggs for a

waterflood project, Eddy County,
New Mexico.
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BEFORE: Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner.

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING

APPEARANCES

For the New Mexico 0il
Conservation Commission:

R . L =

Thomas Derryberry, Esqg.
Legal Counsel for the Commission
State Land Office Building

Santa Fe, New Mexico
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. - MR. NUTTER: We will call the next Case, 5576.
2 MR. bERRYBERRY: Case 5576, application of . George
. 3l D. Riggs for a waterflood project, Eddy County, New Mexico.

4 Mr. Examiner, the Commission has received a request
51 from Mr. Riggs to continue the Case té November 5th.

-

- 6 MR, NUTTERs Case Number 5576 will be contlnued

7 to the Examlner Hearlng scheduled to be held at this same

8 || Place at nine o'clock A.M., November 5, 1975,

Lo
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’ REPORTER'S CERTIFICATE

l I, SIDNEY F. MORRISH, a court reporter, do hereby

certify that the foregoing and attached Transcript of Hearing”

;ofore +ha Now 1 Mancarvatrinn Coammicainn wag vnhnrf-nﬁ
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by me, and the same is a true -and correct record of the said

proceedings tc the best of my knowledge, skill and ability.
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Carlsbad, lew l‘exico
29 Sept. 1975

ew texico Qi: Conservation Coraissicon
C. Zox 2088 -

Senta e, Mew Hexieo a7
Application is hereby made for the original authority to inject water

L into the Yates sand formation of the Saladar-Yates field for the

B purpose of secondary recovery of oil,
Znclosed are:

1 A plat showing the lcecation of the proposed injection wells

. N . are ‘ .
: i . ! end other wells in the field. There no other wells in the

2 mile radius arez which produce from the Ystes sand.

L ¥ : 2 Sample logs of two of the proposed injection wells.

¥

# diagram to show the relaticn of casing, Lubing, packer

and the injection zone.

The injection zone is a sand in the Yates formation at a

depth of about 650 reet. The fluid to e injected wil

be water from z lease water well which is 55 feet deep,

. Geo, b. Rizgs Cgerator
DOCKET MAILED
s 2.0. Box 116
27/(2
Dgate Carlsbad, NI 88220

4&9\%@%/
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Geo. B. Riggs _ #h MayTield~Fedral LG C62254
Sec 33, 203-282
330 ft f“o“ S linc
1753 £% from East line
Llev. 3195 rig floor

A AR AR e s e

- ~ Depth Saxnple zseription
: Zur Lo 78 surfece esnnd end olsy; uncongolidated
] 78 275 red beds and fins red sand, some gyp
275 383 red bads end gyp come ved sand
: 383 535 21t with few eyp strezks some red cla)
) 436 540 gyp and enhydeite Top FTlehcher 36
; AAO 550 en;gar;qe dense; hard
1 450 1,64, dolozite, brown, anhydritic Top Tangill L6D
! 260 166  anhydrite, soft, come sendy shale
] 5,66 472 doiomite, gray hazd
é' L2 L74 shale, blue gray siliy
; L7 L78 dolomite, grey herd
% 478 483 shaele, fine sancy, gray
5 LEL 591 delomite, grey vwitha soae anhydrite
4 491 1,93 shale, gray silgy
{ %93 501 dolomite, hard gray
& 501 504 <chele, green gray with %Phin dolomite beds
© . sS04 515 shale, red sone enhydrite
R 515 520 eanhyax vce, gray silty
o 520 539 dO“O”lbO, ite gray, herd
' 539 - 549  doloxite litg tan and grey, hard
) ( S 3 5‘}9 557 dolc:ﬂlue and cnh‘/d rite
R 557 ‘55%  dolomite, groy, nawrd
B ' 5¢ 565 dolomite and enhydritc some gray shale
ARV 565 578 anhydrite, vhite grenular
578 585 dclomite, lite ton some shale
585 589 enhycrite, wnite dolonitic
539 592 dolonite, lite brow
592 597 enhydrite, white grenuler
. 537 &07 doiemite, groy hard
: 657 03 ghele; gray s_l*J
b 38 612 dolemite, grey come srhydrite
- 612 613 anhydrite, litc Qoicmite; come shale _Top Yates 612
: 618 622 enhydrite, shale and dolomite
: 622 621, dolomite, lite gray
: 62 636 saznd, fine gray
: L5 635 dolomite, lite gray
i P 559 sand, fine gray show oil &42-4L; 650-52
, 65 &84 dolonite, lite gray
} GEL 672sand, fine gray
' 672 677 doleoamite, lite grey
677 620 dolenite, dark gre
620 £58 sgand, fine gray
€28 6oL dolo. dte, sandy gray
£G1, 28 seznd, limy, tite _
te - 128 730 dolonite, dense white T. D.

September 22, 1964

//f//%//(ﬁ(’?ﬂ//)/

‘Ceo. D. Riggssd
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OI1L CONSERVATION COMMISSION

LS STATE OF NEW MEXICO
BRI _ B F. 0. BOX 2088 - SANTA FE
’ 87501

W Ny

DIRECTOR LAND COMMISSIONER - STATE GEOLOGIST

© JOED.RAMEY PHIL R. LUCERO EMERY C. ARNOLD
November 18, 1975

Re: CASE NO. 5576
George D. Riggs : ORDER NO. R-5122
Box 116
Carlsbad, New Mexico

Applicant:

St f George D. Riggs

Dear Sir:

s Enclosed herewith are two ccpies of the above-referenced
Commission order recently entered in the subject case.

. s

: . ‘Qurs very truly
. ) (Y 1 D

\ 1§ - e -

T JOE D. RAMEY
SR Director

-

JDR/ £d

Copy of order also sent to:

Hobbs OCC__ X
Artesia OCC X
N Aztec OCC

Other
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Mobil Oil Corporation

P.0. BOX 633 _
MIDLAND, TEXAS 79701

?;< ‘ 4 , November 4, 1975

o .

L ‘011 Conservation Comiission
““} P. 0. Box 2088
b . Santa Te, New Mexico 87501 ) ) LCOth‘ S Tat R
ol geznta Fe
P Attention: Mr. R. L. Stamets

RE: C-125 GAS WELL
SHUT-IN PRESSURE REPORT

Dear Sir:

Please refer to your letter dated October 27, 1975 concerning the subject
report.

The Marshall Com #9C - Lr1nkard Field - was subm1tted on 10-1-75 (copy
attached).

If additional information is required, please advise.
Yours very truly,

Uiz 0. Fclen/

7 3 . {Mrs.) Christine 0. Tucker
- Authorized Agent
¢c: NMOCC-Hobbs




) - - i o — VN'(.\';‘ M>!.. ,'(ILQ §_;ll,.‘(;>(v\}lf,ll.?{\lﬂ l II()‘ll-l t:'.(_’.‘dh.ﬂvfintil()vN ‘ FRTIENE S S
GAS WELL SHUT-IN PRESSUREY REPORT heviset 10 :
[Greramar [ . 0. Box 1600 ol T T
Mobil 0il Corporation | Eobbs, MM 88240 . Drinkard Lea
LEASE weL NO; ‘l_-C‘)CATlON | DATE PRESS.rTlM E‘ S(: S.L. F’RESSORE S.t. PEF%SURE ‘ 3:5:...3':-:'.5
UNIT sec. TWE. RCeE RUN | ERS.MIN., PSIG (DWT) SSEA H ZIAYTZ
| | _f
Brunson Argo T 6 e {10 {22 | 37 | a-1-75 | 73.3 | 728.0 741.2 g 5-31-72
Brunson Argo 9 B 9 | 22 | 37 1-21-75 | 76.0 | 742.0 - 755.2 f 1-20-70
Brunson Argo : o 10 G 9 22 | 37 4-14-75 72.0 | 622.0 635.2 §E-10-7-
Brunson Argo » 12 H 9 | 22 | 37 4-14-75 | 72.3 882.0 §95.2 f 6-10-72
Brunson irgo T 13 al o f 2z ar | sae1s | 130 | sis0 §31.2  { 1-31-7.
Brunson Argo LT | 15 F | 10 | 22 | 37 2-13-75 | 705 | 1148.0 | 1612 1esnere
Brunson Argo | 17 D |10 | 22 | 37§ 4-1-75 | 72.5 532.0 . 545.2 5-31-7-
Brunson Argo ‘ s e L |22 | a7 4-14-75 | 73.0 512.0 525.2 Z 1-31-7-
Long” ' 1 3 | o {1 |2 |30 1-16-75 | 73.0 1047.0 | 1060.2
Long o 6 p |11 | 22 | 37 1~23-75 | 74.3 1006.0 - 1019.2 f 1-24~7:
Long - 7 T | 1) 22 | 37 | 9-11-75 | 69.3 530.0 543.2 L g-13-7e
Marshall Com T 3 D | 34 | 21 | 37 6-7-75 | 69.8 645.0 658.2 | s-31-7:
Marshall Unit | 6 E | 34 | 21 | 37 1-20-75 | 73.8 969.0 982.2 9-j2-7:
_Marshell Com 19 | ¢ 3|21 3 7-10-75 | 69.0 682.0 £95.2 5-31-7:
M OV -6 1975 | B

| S ——— ey |

‘ ‘ TION COMBM.. |
~ 1 hercby certify that the above infom=st:on is true and complete to the best ol my knowledge'}xurd ggmﬁE&\{é%ULE 402 ‘
- ' G e . . Va . e ) -
Signature “L\/ z )/_- R I N { 2 Title Director-Produstion Evalution Date 10-1-75 \
3 AL —
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Doacket No. 28-75
Bockets Nos. Z9-79% and 30-79 are tentatively set for hcaring on November 1% and
e : Becember 3, 1975, Applicatiens for heaving muse be-Tlled at least 22 days in
. advance of hearinp date. ’ '
E DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNUSDAY - NOVEMBER 5, 1970
= (‘ ! R e 4 T . .
S 5 9 A M., - OTL CONSERVATTON COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,
BERNPEE LR I . «FAYTE LAND OFFICE BUILDING, SaNTA FE, NEW MEXICO
) The following cuses will be heard before Richard L. Stamets, Examiner o Dapiel
o : : 5. Nutter, Alternate Examiner:
CASE 5533:  (Continued from September 24, 1975 Examiner Hearing)
T i Application of Southern Union Production Compary for compulsory

pooling, Chaves County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-

styled cause, seeks an order pooling all mineral interests in the

Eilempurger formation underlying the N/2 c¢f Saction 21, Townshin
R , e 12 South, kange 26 Last, Chaves County, New Mexico, tc he dedi-
) Co cated ta a well to be drilled at an orthodox locdtion in Urnit ©

of said Jection 21, Also to he consideved will be the cos: of

SR drilling and completing said well and the allocation cf
e, thereot, as well as actual operating costs and cnherges
O , vision. Also to be considered will be the designatiorn
: : applicant asz the operator of the well and a charge for
e, % . R - . -y
o involved ia drilling said well,
ot I S or%T 5363: {Continued from October 8, 1975 Examiner Hearing)
- application of Atlantic Richfield Company for a waterflocd preject,
- Lea CTeunty, lew Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,

seeks authority & institute a waterflood project in the Vacuum
Sravhurg-San Andres Pocl by injection of water through seven wells

o its State "W oand Seare 0" Leases, six ¢! said wells being con-
verted producers located in Units C, E, I, £, M, and O of Section

1 -

42, Townstiip 17 “outrh, Range 34 East, Lea County, New Mexico, and
the seventh. being 2 new well drilled at an unorthodox location 734
“zer from the South line and 2250 feet from the West line of said
Section 32. Applicant further seeks an administrative procedure
whereby the project area could be expanded and additional wells

at standard and non-standard: locations put on injection and production.

_Qﬁﬁﬁuﬁiiﬁ; {Continued from October 22, 1975 Examiner Hearing)

Application of George D. Riggs for a waterflood project, Eddy
County, liew Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
austhoricy to institute a waterflood project in the Saladar-Yates
Yool by the injection of watir through his Hughes-Federal No. 4
Malco Well YNe. 2, and Mayfield Federal No. 4 Wells located,
respectively, in Units F, L, and O of Section 33, Township 29 Scuth.
Ranve 2% ¥ast, Eddy County, New Mexico.

3
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Examiner llearing - Wednesday - HNovember 5, 1975 Docket Ne. 28-75

NES

CASE_5578:,

CASE 5579:

CASE_5580:

CASE 5582:

-

Abpiication of ‘Mobil 0il Corporation for a' non-5tandard gas proration
uﬁ{t, two unorthodox pas well locations, and simultaneous dedication,
Lea County, New Msxico. Applicant, in the above-st::led cause, seeks
approval for the simultaneous dedication of a 320-acre non-standard
gas proration unit comprising the W/2 SW/4 and the SE/4 SW/4 of
Section 28, and the NW/4 and SW/4 NE/4 of Section 33, Township 21
South, Range 37 East, Eumont Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, to

its E. 0. ?arson Wells Nos. 4 and 22 lccated in Units N and L,
respectively, of said Section 23.

Applicatlion of Exxon Corporation for a unit agreement, Eddy County,
New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval

‘for the Laguna Grande Unit Area comprising 7640 acres, more or less,

of Federal, State, and fee lands in Township 23 South, Range 29

Fasit, Eddy County, New Mexico.

Application of Cities Service 0il Company for compulsory pooling
and an unorthodox gas well location, Eddy County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an crder pooling all
mineral interests in the Pennsylvanian formation underlying the

W/2?2 of Section 18, Township 22 South, Range 27 East, South Carlsbad
Gas Field, Eddy County, New Mexico, to be dedicated to a well to

be drilled at an unorthodox location 1650 feet from the South line
and 1980 feet from the West line of said Section 18, Alse to he

. considered will be the cost of drilling and completing said well

and the allocation of the cost thereof, as well as actual operating
costs and charges for supervision. Also to be considered will be
the designation of applicant as operator of the well and a charge
for risk involved in drilling said well.

In the matter of the hearing called by the 0il Conservation
Conmission on its own motion to permit Astro-Tex 0il Corporation
of New Mexico, American Employers’' Insurance Ccmpany and all
other interested parties to appear and show cause why the Cain
Well No. 2 located in Unit J of Section 22, Township 15 North,
Range 33 East, NMPM, Harding County, New Mexico, should not be
plugged and ahandoned in accordance with a Commission-approved
pluggling progcam.

Southeastern New Mexico nomenclature case calling for an order
for the creation and extension of certain pools in Eddy, Lea,
and Chaves Counties, New Mexico.

(a) CREATE a new pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, classified as

a pas pool for Morrow production and designated as the Bass-Morrow
Cas Pecol. The discovery well is the Perry R. Bass Big Eddy Unit
Vell No. 39 located in Unit G of Section 29, Township 21 South,
Range 28 East, NMPM. Said pool would comprise:

TOWNSHIP 21 SOUTH, RANGE 28 EAST, NMPM
~-Section 29: E/2




i FExaminer Hearing - Wednesdav - November 5, 1975 Docket No. 28-75
* “3“

(b) CREATE a new pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, classified as

an oil pool foy”ﬁherry Canyon production and designated as the
. South Catlsbad-Cherry Canyon Pool. Further to assign approeximately
. 16,275 barrels of oil discovery allowable to the discoverv well,
A ‘ o ‘ the Belco Petroleum Company Martin Com Well No. 2, located in Unit
F of Section 20, Township 22 South, Range 27 East, NMPM. Said
well was completed September 12, 1975. The top of the perforations
is at 3255 feet. Said pool would comprise:

v ven ' o " TOWNSHIP 22 SOUTH, RANGE 27 EAST, iMPM
o Section 20: NW/4

‘ {¢c) CREATE a new pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, clidssified us

i ‘N' T a gas po5l for Wolfcamp production and designated as the Corral
> : : Draw-Wolfcamp Gas Pool. The discovery well is the Mobil 0il Corpora-
‘ tion Corral Draw Unit Well No. 2 located in bUnit K of Section 22,
Township 25 South, Range 29 East, NMFM. Said pool would comprise:

TOWNSHIP 25 SOUTH, RANGCE 29 EAST, NMPM
Section 22: SW/4

B (d) CREATE a new pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, classified as
a gas pool for Wolfcamp production and desigrated as the Phanton
Draw-Wolfcamp Gas Pool. The discovery well is the Texas Pacific
U A 0il Company, Inc. Phantom Draw Unit Well No./1, located in Unit
- o s M of Section 20, Township 26 South, Range 31 East, NMPM. Said
- T - pool would comprise: ‘

O TOWNSHIP 26 SOUTH, RANGE 31 EAST, NMPM
AP ' Section 20: SW/4

T (e) CREATE a new pool in Lea County, New Mexico, classified as an

o ' oil pool for Bone Springs production and designated as the Sand
Dunes-Bone Snrings Ponol!.  The discovery well is the Skelly 0il
Company Federal Sand 18 Well No. 1, located in Unit H of Sectiom
18, Township 23 South, Range 32 East, NMPM. Said pocl would
comprise:

| ' TOWNSHLIP 273 SOUTH, RANGE 32 EAST, NMPM
i : Section 18: E/2

_ (f) EXTEND the Atoka-Pennsylvanian Gas Pool in Eddy County, New
P ‘ Mexico, to Inctude therein: e

S

P TOWNSHIP 18 SOUTH, RANGE 26 EAST. NMPM
g N ‘ Section 1: W/2
Section 3: E/2

{g) EXTEND the Sauth Bell Lake-Morrow Cas Penl in Lea County, New
Mexico,; to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 24 SOUTH, RANGE 34 EAST, NMPM
Section 6: £/2
Section 7: N/2
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(h)  EXTEND the Blinebry 0il and Gas Pool in Lea County, New
Mex{ico, to include therein:

IUKNSH[P 20 SOUTH, RANGE 38 EAST, NMPM
Section 27: NW/4

-

(1) EXTEND the Casey-Strawn Pool in Lea County, New Mexico, to
i include therecin:

e g s b g et s bt e

1 TOWNSHIP 16 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
Section 34: NW/4

(i) . EXTEND the East Carlsbad-Wolfcamp Gas Pool in Eddy County,
New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWHSHIP 22 SOUTH, RANGE 27 EAST, NMPM
Section 1: NE/4

_ (k) EXTEND the Cemetary-Morrow Gas Pool in Eddy County, New Mexico,
i to include therein: ’

‘i TOWNSHIP 20 SOUTH, RANGE 25 EAST, NMPM Cs
3 Section 28: N/2'

(1) EXTEND the Double L-Queen Associated Pool in Chaves County,
New Mexico, to include therein:

v  TOWNSHIP 14 SOUTH, RANGE 30 EAST, NMPM
: Section 32: SE/4
Section 33: SW/4

(m) EXTEND the Drinkard Pool in Lea County, New Mexico, to include

P therein:
oo 70 ; TOWNSHIP 21 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
8 : Section 18: NE/4
L ;; % (n) EXTEND the Indian Draw-Delaware Pool in Eddy County, New
B T Mexico, to include therein:

:_J TOWNSHIP 22 SOUTH, RANGE 28 EAST, NMPM
’ Section 18: S5/2 NE/& & E/2 SW/4

(o) EXTEND the West Knowles-Drinkard Pool in Lea County, New
F- . , Mexico, to include therein:

’ B | TOWNSHIP 16 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
: ' Section 35: NW/4

[ " (p) EXTEND the Langiie Mattix Pool in Lea County, New Mexico,
’ to include thercin:

TOWNSHIP 24 SOUTH, RANGE 36 EAST, NMPM
‘Section 3: NW/4
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e

(q) ©EXVEXL the Llano~Pennsylvanian Pool i 1en County, New Vexico,
to include therein: ’

TOMNSHIP 11 SOUTH, RANGE 35 EASL, NMPM
Sectilon 31: RE/A

(r) EXTEND the Penasco Draw San Andres-Yeso Pocl in Eddy County,
New Mexico, Lo iaclude therein: -

TOWNSHIP 19 SOUTH, RANGE 24 FEAST, NMPM
Section 1: SE/4 SW/4a

(s} EXTEND the Red Tank-Morrow Gas Pool in lea County, New Mexico,
to include therein:

- TOWNSHIP 22 SOUTH, RANGE 32 EAST, NMPM
Section 17: All

(tj ENTPND the Send Dunes-Morrow Gas Pool in Eddy County, New

o

-
.- . - I T - SRR S
Mex<ico, Lo include theéerein:

TOWNSHIP 23 SOUTH, RANGE 31 EAST, NMPM
Section 25: W/2

(u) EXTEND thie Shugart Pool im Eddy Countv, New Mexico, to
include therein: .

TOWNSHIP 18 SOUTH, RANGE 31 EAST, NMPM
-Section-23: E/2 SW/4

fv) EXTEND the Tom Tom-San Andres Pool in Chaves County, New
Mexico, to ‘include therein:

TOWNSHIP 7 SOU1H, RANGE 31 EAST, NMPM
Section 27: SF/4

(w) FEYTEND the Tres Papalotes-Pennsylvanian Pool in Lea County,
oew Mexico, to include therein:

IOWNSHIP 14 SOUTH, RANGE 34 EAST, NMPM
Section 28: SE/4

{x) EXTEND the Tulk-Pennsylvanian Pool in Lea County, New Mexico,
to include therein:

TOWNSHLP 14 SOUTH, RANGE 32 FAST, NMPM
Section 27: NW/4

(y) EXTEHD the North Vacuum-/bo Pool in Lea County, Rew Mexico,
to include thevein: »

TOUNSHIP 16 SCUTH, RANGE 34 EAST, NMPM
Section 35: SE/4
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TowdsiP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 34 EAST, NMPM
Section 2: E/2 :

(z) EXTEND the vada-Pennsylvanian Pool in Lea County, New Mexico,
to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 9 SOUTH, RANGE 33 FAST, NMPM
Section 3: SE/&4

(aa) EXTEND the Wantz-Granite Wash Pool in Lea County, New Mexico,
to include therein:

Section 1: NE/4

TOWNSHIP 22 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM

TOWNSHIP 22 SOUTH, RANGE 38 EAST, NMPY
Section 19: SE/4

(bb) FXTEND the Warren-Tubb Gas Pool in lLea County, New Mexico, to
include therein:

TOWNSHIP 20 SOUTH, RANGE 38 EAST, NMPM
Section 34: NW/4
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CASE 5577

liearing

" Application of Georse D.

Yednesday - Jctober 22, 1975

Docket No.
~2-

Riegs for a waterflood project,
iiddy County, New Mexjco. Applicant, in the above-styled
cause, seeks authority to institute a waterflood project

in the Saladar-Yates Pool by the injection of water throug\
his Hughes-Yederal No. 4, Malco Well No. 2, and Mayfield-
Federal Yo. 4 Wells located, respectively, in Units F, L
and O of Section 33, Township 20 Sduth, Range 28 East,
iddy County, New Mexico.

5 -

ation of Atlantic Richfield Company for amendment of
Order No. R-4549, as amended, Eddy County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above~styled cause, seeks the amendment
of Order Mo. R-4549, as amended, which order approved the
institution of the Empire-Abo Pressure Maintenance Project
in the ¥mpire-Abo Unit Area, Eddy County, New Mexico, and
established rules for the operation of said project
Applicant seeks the amendment of said rules to permnt the
injection of non-Abo gas and to establisb a separatéinon-
Abo gas bank for said project.

.
\npl}_n

26-75
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dx/ é BETORE THE OIL CONSERVATION CO:4ISSION f
i OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO ‘
{ -
i H
A(\) LOLN TUE MATTER QF THE HEARING i
! CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION .
, COMpIIgeT™ N OF NEW MEXICO FOR ‘
. THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:
CASE NO. 5576 )
Ord
. APPLICATION OF GEORGE D. RIGGS
| FOR A WATERFLOOD VROJEC?, EDDY oS ey 5
: N }
: COUNTY, NEW MEXICO. (:>kZZ%L;I 1
ORDER OF THE COMMIZSION '
g . BY THE COMMISSION:
4 1
: - H 7
. . This cause came on for heallhg at 9 a.m. on g%ﬂﬁggﬁi f
o 19 75 |, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner, Daniel S
i —_—
P : o . :
i’ . - Nove R 2. :
{ NOW, on this .. day of m:’:“____ 1975 , tne
. i Commission, a quorum being present, having considered the :
: I testimony, the record, and the recommendations of the Examiner, i
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é; That the subject application should be approved and
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